

LOCAL MULTI-AGENCY PROBLEM SOLVING GROUPS (LMAPS)
SOUTH – Plains Farm; Silksworth; Doxford Park and Farringdon
DATE OF MEETING: Tuesday 8th January 2008. 10.00am to 12.00pm
VENUE: North Moor Fire Station
MEETING No: 1

Core Members	Organisation	Email Address
Insp. Lisa Musgrove	Northumbria Police	lisa.musgrove.7025@northumbria.pnn.police.uk
Sgt Alan Pitchford - Apologies	Northumbria Police	alan.pitchford.72@northumbria.pnn.police.uk
Sgt Paul Dixon - Apologies	Northumbria Police	paul.dixon.8826@northumbria.pnn.police.uk
Richard Parry	Area Regeneration Officer	richard.parry@sunderland.gov.uk
Dave Lynn	Neighbourhood Relations Team	david.lynn@sunderland.gov.uk
Joanne Freeman	Gentoo	joanne.freeman@gentoosunderland.com
Terry Edwards	Home Group	terry.edwards@homegroup.org.uk
Lesley Crinson	Home Group	lesley.crinson@homegroup.org.uk
Stuart Graham	Sunderland City Council - TYE	stuart.graham@sunderland.gov.uk
Peter Iveson	Tyne & Wear Fire & Rescue	peter.iveson@twfire.gov.uk
Ian Richardson	Environment Services	ian.richardson@sunderland.gov.uk
Gary Roberts - not present	Youth Offender Service	gary.roberts@sunderland.gov.uk
Cllr Phil Tye	Councillor	cllr.philip.tye@sunderland.gov.uk
Alan Mitchell	Safer Communities Team	alan.mitchell@sunderland.gov.uk
Karen Lindsay	Safer Communities Team	karen.lindsay@sunderland.gov.uk
Invited Members		
Jane Eland	Sunderland City Council - TYE	
Neville Charlton	Tyne & Wear Fire & Rescue	

Date and time of next Meeting
Tuesday 5th February 2008. 10.00am to 12.00pm Gentoo Office, Silksworth

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
Property Crime (Including burglary and Car Crime)	NEW 27.11.07 General Area	Lead thefts	Residents	Police	08.01.08 Insp LM informed the group no further thefts had been reported since 07.12.07.	Due to fall in reports all agreed to close from LMAPS.	CLOSED 08.01.08	
Anti-Social Behaviour (Including alcohol related crime and disorder and Criminal Damage)	NEW 01.05.07	Sgt JC informed the group that a resident had reported that on 6 consecutive nights up to 80 youths were causing disorder at the bottom of the complex. 05.06.07 A neighbourhood group has been formed with resident as Chair. Sgt SL attended meeting 04.05.07 where several problems were raised.			When officers have attended there have been approx 20 youths in the area, which is significantly less than what has been reported. 05.06.07 SG informed group his team had successfully engaged with youths in the area. He addressed the security issues as the complex is covered by the Leisure dept and the entrance by Parks dept. Police reported the area where youths congregate is overgrown giving them cover. The barrier at the entrance would benefit from it being changed to an A frame, also boulders should be removed and replaced with metal posts. Sgt SL is to follow-up with AM the issue of signage warning of the no drinking in the area.	1. SG to send in youth workers to try to engage youths. 2. Police to target area. Continue youth engagement IR to arrange for area to be cleared, and replacement A frame. Check to see if security patrols cover entrance. AM to liaise with Steve Eagling to carry out site visit to check if camera will be replaced. AM to liaise with Sgt SL re signage.	TYE – Stuart Graham Police Council – Ian Richardson Council – Alan Mitchell Council - Steve Eagling	

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
ASB Cont...					<p>10.07.07 Various discussions followed concerning: - signage; security; CCTV; funding; to help alleviate the problems. Sue Bell reported unable to update current CCTV due to funding. Cllr PT informed the group there is to be a Swimming Pool constructed at the complex, which may have CCTV provisions inbuilt.</p> <p>14.08.07 Insp. LM informed the group she had a meeting with Steve Eagling and Sue Bell at which options and costing were discussed. Steve advised that 4 X 30ft columns are required to house the cameras which would be linked to the control room at the Civic Centre at a cost of £40K although this can be done in stages as well as £7K annual running costs. Insp. LM asked the group for contribution towards the cost. Cllr Tye informed the group that a meeting will be held Friday 17.08.07 where any SIB funding applications will be heard. Sue Bell can pledge £5K</p>	<p>Sgt JC to liaise with Sue Bell as positioning of signage. AM to meet with Sue Bell & Steve Eagling and report back to Insp. LM. AM to do a price comparison for cameras. Cllr PT to send Insp. LM the swimming pool Action Plan. All report back to next LMAPS.</p> <p>Apply for planning permission £185 – approx 10weeks.</p> <p>IG to check if Fire & Rescue can contribute. MN to check is Home Group can contribute.</p> <p>Insp. LM to approach Gentoo for contribution. Insp. LM to pledge some of the LMAPS fund – all partners agreed. KH to look into a draft bid in time for 17.08.07.</p> <p>It was also suggested that the builders of the Swimming Pool may also wish to incorporate their CCTV.</p>	<p>Council – Alan Mitchell</p> <p>TWFR – Ian Gicquel Home Group – Mark Nockels Police – Insp. Lisa Musgrove</p> <p>Council – Kelly Henderson</p> <p>Cllr – Phil Tye</p>	

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
ASB Cont...		Declaration:- Cllr Tye declared he sits on the planning committee.			<p>capital and £2K revenue.</p> <p>18.09.07 Sgt JC reported signage had been erected, since School terms commenced youths are gathering although no evidence of fighting. A meeting between Insp. LM; AM; SB & SE has yet to take place. PI reported that the Fire Serv would also make a contribution the CCTV bid.</p> <p>23.10.07 Insp. LM reported back on a meeting with SE and SB, planning application is in hand and SE is to work out final costings. After pledging £5K from LMAPS and SB's budget covering maintenance and operation costs – there is a shortfall. Cllr PT advised applying to South Committee for additional funding. It was also agreed to explore a part system initially.</p> <p>27.11.07 Due to RP's absence the group were unsure whether the planning application had been submitted, there had also been no word on the costings</p>	<p>Police to continue to monitor. Update on CCTV meeting at next LMAPS.</p> <p>SE to progress planning permission and costings.</p> <p>PI to link in with Sgt PD to id incidents – PI then to look into TWFR providing some funding. Insp. LM suggested approaching Home Housing for support as they are the majority social housing owners at Plains Farm. Additional meetings to be held and reported back to LMAPS.</p> <p>AM to liaise with RP & SE in order to discover progress and report back to Insp. LM.</p>	Council – Alan Mitchell	

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
ASB Cont...					<p>from SE. Insp. LM reported after a meeting with RP and SB it was agreed to cut back the application to include only the external CCTV for now and revisit the internal cameras at a later date. PI reported he has yet to discover if TWFR are willing to commit any funding. TE reported that due to a change in personnel he was unaware that Home group had been asked for a contribution. 08.01.08 RP reported the initial submission was rejected as plans were not to scale. Plans had been adjusted and resubmitted however due to timelines it was agreed to defer and reallocate £5k set aside from LMAPS funds. PI and TE reported TWFR and Home are unable to contribute to CCTV this financial year.</p>	<p>PI to report back if TWFR are to contribute. TE to discover if Home Group are willing to contribute. Update at next meeting. KL to forward Insp LM details of remaining LMAPS funds. A discussion followed to identify ways of spending the remaining LMAPS fund (see page 13)</p>	<p>TWFR – Peter Iveson Home Group – Terry Edwards SCT – Karen Lindsay</p>	

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
ASB Cont...	NEW 23.10.07	Insp. LM informed the group a report has been received by Jan Wilson ASB officer of an escalation of ASB.	Residents	Police NRT	<p>The problems have been raised historically to LMAPS, Cllr Tye added he had rec'd reports from residents but there is under-reporting to the Police. Cllr Tye requested installation of CCTV. Insp. LM suggested it's not viable to put CCTV in the middle of one St and at a junction would be a better site.</p> <p>27.11.07</p> <p>Cllr Tye reported that a camera had been taken down for repair but hadn't been reinstated. It was agreed the camera would be better sited at the junction to allow wider coverage. He also said a damaged fence was allowing access with youths congregating smoking and allegedly taking drugs.</p> <p>08.01.08</p> <p>IR reported he is awaiting results of land registry of ownership of fence. Cllr PT reported Prop Serv had been asked to clear area as a goodwill gesture.</p>	<p>Steve Eagling to conduct a feasibility study to i'd best site.</p> <p>Cllr Tye and Insp. LM to meet to discuss and report back to LMAPS.</p> <p>Update as to progress with cameras.</p> <p>Police to monitor.</p> <p>IR to discover ownership of fence in order for it to be repaired.</p> <p>IR to report back at next LMAPS. Police to continue to monitor.</p>	<p>Police – Sgt Paul Dixon</p> <p>NRT – Dave Lynn</p> <p>Police – Sgt Paul Dixon</p> <p>Council – Ian Richardson</p> <p>Council – Ian Richardson</p>	

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
ASB Cont...	NEW 27.11.07	Insp. LM reported ASB	Residents	Police	08.01.08 Insp LM informed the group a mtg held 12.12.07 and the work achieved had been a success. As a result the residents are to set up a Neighbourhood Watch scheme.	Due to fall in reports all agreed to close from LMAPS.	CLOSED 08.01.08	
	NEW 27.11.07	Sgt PD informed the group the resident of the address had complained of ASB	Resident	Police	08.01.08 In Sgt PD's absence Insp LM reported no incidents had been recorded.	Due to fall in reports all agreed to close from LMAPS.	CLOSED 08.01.08	
	NEW 27.11.07	Sgt AP informed the group of 4 lampposts in the area which are of no further use. They are being used by youths as target practice which is resulting in the School windows being broken.	School	Police	08.01.08 JF reported the area will be next stage in development programme and a camera covering the site is to be erected. Insp LM confirmed no further incidents reported.	Due to fall in reports all agreed to close from LMAPS.	CLOSED 08.01.08	
Hate Crime	NTR							
Domestic Violence	NTR							
Drugs Misuse	NEW 27.11.07	TE informed the group he had rec'd anonymous calls relating to drug use at the address.	Residents	Home Group	08.01.08 TE informed the group a letter had been del to addresses in the area with no responses received.	Due to fall in reports all agreed to close from LMAPS.	CLOSED 08.01.08	

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
AOB General Info	<p>Targeted Youth Engagement</p> <p>Stuart Graham reported Programmes had commenced at Grindon; Farringdon; Thorney Close and Doxford Park and some success had already been achieved, with boxing taking place at Grindon Boys Club and activities at the Thorney Close Action Centre. The team will monitor the success rate and report back to LMAPS.</p> <p>Police reported the levels of youth disorder across Durham Road had subsided enough and it was safe for the youth workers to attempt engagement.</p> <p>05.06.07 SG reported A690 project had withdrawn there support in the area re Health & Safety so there are no detached workers either in Thorney Close; Farringdon; Grindon and Doxford Park.</p> <p>10.07.07 Stuart Graham reported there are still on-going problems with A690 in that they are not working with TYE, both partners are working in the area but it is no longer coordinated. Alan Mitchell informed the group that there were concerns in other LMAPS areas and as a result talks were on-going between Joanne Cholerton and others at senior level to resolve the issues; he will again voice concerns of the group to Joanne and report back to LMAPS.</p> <p>Cllr Tye informed the group that the Area Committee has donated £25,000 to the A690 project and he is now concerned about provision in the area, as there has been a problem at the CA; he is to put Stuart in touch with Joanne of the CA.</p> <p>Alan Mitchell suggested Cllr Tye pass on his concerns to Joanne Cholerton.</p> <p>Action Alan Mitchell to report groups concerns to Joanne Cholerton and report back to LMAPS.</p> <p>On a positive note detached workers are in all areas high-lighted by Police, Stuart also informed the group there are cycle maintenance classes which are proving popular.</p> <p>14.08.07 Stuart Graham informed the group TYE were working well in the area with up to 60 youths attending sessions. There is also a football competition to be held on Wed 15.08.07 between 12.00pm and 5.00pm involving 20 teams from across the City and ST welcomed presence from the Police. TYE also want to set up a session for Saturday evenings at Silksworth CA and are awaiting feedback.</p> <p>Cllr Tye reported that A690 hadn't turned up as expected on Friday leaving the session in danger of being undermanned thus potentially causing a problem.</p> <p>Action Kelly Henderson to make enquiries and report back to next LMAPS.</p> <p>18.09.07 In SG absence Andrea Baldwin updated the group – detached workers delivering in Sunnybrow area, workers engaging with upwards of 60 youngsters on Thursday evenings and a further 15-25+ within the football provision with some participating in the football competition 15.08.07 and engaging with 200+ per week in Grindon & Thorney Close areas. Andrea to send map of TYE routes to group.</p> <p>Cllr Tye asked if detached workers could attempt engagement with youths congregating at Comrades playing field.</p> <p>Action Andrea Baldwin to forward map to group and pass on concerns of Comrades field to Stuart Graham.</p> <p>23.10.07 SG distributed a paper to the group which showed comparisons of youth ASB against work carried out, in the majority of areas across the City incidents had fallen. SG reported the TYE team are looking at Friday Fight Night and transporting youths to and from, the team had also engaged with 19 youths at Somerset St.</p> <p>JF informed SG of recent problems at Lakeside Towers, TYE team had attended at various times but no youths were present. JF to inform SG of specific times she has had reported.</p> <p>27.11.07 SG reported the team had engaged with 15 youths from Somerset St and the Ski slope is attracting in excess of 60 youths, and uptake was improving week on week.</p> <p>Funding for the TYE project is coming to an end March 08.</p> <p>08.01.08 SG reported whilst programmes had been closed for the Xmas period detached workers had still been active. SG to compile data to show which areas youths using the facilities are from.</p> <p>SG reported the football teams are keen to play against a team from the Police – Insp LM to check with the force's Health & Safety to discover if this is possible.</p> <p>Insp LM reported extra patrols had been deployed as part of the force wide 'Enough is Enough' campaign which has seen a marked reduction in youth disorder.</p>							

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
AOB General Info	<p>JE informed the group that without further funding the project is to cease March 08 and her team are currently working on an exit strategy to identify which services can be continued. JE will present the findings of the exit strategy at next LMAPS. All agreed the TYE project had been beneficial in coordinating activities in the area and are fearful of losing momentum once it ceases.</p> <p><u>Doxford Park - Parking problem</u></p> <p>Considerable numbers of complaints from residents about parking and obstructions in the area. Fatal accident last year – problem has deteriorated since traffic was displaced by yellow lines. Worst affected areas West Herrington, Parkside, Parkside Lea, and Moorside. Motorists are having to make dangerous manoeuvres and the neighbourhood is becoming volatile as a result. The Post Office is considering moving the post box as it isn't safe for their vans to stop and collect post. Emergency Services would find it difficult to access. Police have issued 60 tickets in the last 4 weeks for parking offences; labour intensive and has a negative effect on police and community relations. Councillor Porthouse has met with representatives from the Local Authority. Keith Atkinson reporting; Insufficient parking at the technology park, people are parking outside in residential areas. Camberwell Way and Camberwell Road is a particular problem – 2 weeks ago cones were put out and caused a further problem when they were left out overnight which generated more interest..... Businesses are clamping vehicles. Plan for yellow lines to go down on 1 side of the road. Residents would prefer to see 100% restrictive parking as most have driveways. Police would be supportive of residents only parking schemes: LA highways section are considering these in other areas and would have to await outcome of those before planning others. LA Traffic and Highways Section are working with businesses whose employees are causing the problem. 4500 parking spaces which should be almost enough – some businesses are at capacity but some have spare spaces, however, companies are unwilling to share. SHG Doxford Park offices have a large amount of parking spaces which are being used by other unauthorised people – SHG are considering enforcement as a response. Options to businesses are; Leasing space to other businesses Promoting the bus services which are very regular. Promotion of car sharing schemes Some businesses are buying into the response, others aren't. Recent high profile of the problem will be helpful in spurring businesses to tackle the problem creatively.</p> <p>Actions Double yellow lines to go down on 1 side of Camberwell Way, Moorside Road and Granville Road which will displace approx 100 cars. Monitor the effect. Consider similar intervention in Westlea Park and liaise with Leyton Rahman on action plan. Keith to come back to the next meeting and update. Liaise with relevant Councillors to apprise them of the problem and engage them in the solution.</p> <p>27.03.07 Bob Bertram attended meeting in place of Keith Atkinson, he informed the group that the Traffic Dept had agreed to do a survey to monitor where drivers are going once parked up (i.e. Doxford Park or other areas) as it was some people's opinion that this area was being used as a "park & ride" area. Residents will be informed of the survey and they and their visitors are filtered out of the results. Once the survey is complete they could either install no waiting signs and restrictions or prohibit parking for 1 hour in the morning 8-9am and 1 hour in the afternoon 1-2pm to target shift-patterns. The decision needs to be passed to either Phil Spooner or Phil Barrett for approval then be put to the Members before anything can be implemented. Insp. LM asked Bob for a timescale she could take back to the residents; he suggested approx 6 months for the process to be completed.</p>							

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
AOB General Info					<p>Bob / Keith - to carry out survey; pass findings / plan to Phil Spooner and Phil Barratt for approval; pass to Members for approval; and report back to Insp. LM</p> <p>Insp. LM / Traffic Dept – to inform businesses on Doxford Park ; relay timelines to residents and continue Policing area</p> <p>01.05.07 A report was submitted to Insp. LM by Bob Bertram of the Council's traffic department. It has been proposed that signage will be put in place, on some spots it will be NO PARKING at anytime and others will be NO PARKING between 10.00am to 11.00am and 3.00pm to 4.00pm to coincide with shift patterns at Doxford International but allowing residents to park outside their homes. It will then be up to the Police to monitor and enforce these restrictions. Insp. LM informed the group that residents had taken it upon themselves to put flyers on windscreens and this was having some impact although she said she wouldn't endorse this practice.</p> <p>05.06.07 Sgt SL informed the group the Council was progressing with restrictions and signage. Police to continue to Police area, all agreed to remain on LMAPS until matter is resolved.</p> <p>10.07.07 Insp. LM informed the group that due to other priorities she has been informed by Bob Bertram that residents are still to be canvassed although he assured her letters have been sent to St Chad's Councillors, Cllr Tye suggested Doxford Park Councillors should also have been informed but as far as he was aware they hadn't. Alan Mitchell suggested he be sent paperwork and he would raise it with Phil Spooner.</p> <p>Actions Insp. LM to send e-mail to Alan Mitchell from Bob Bertram Alan Mitchell to speak to Phil Spooner Cllr Tye to discover if Doxford Park Councillors have received letters.</p> <p>14.08.07 Insp. LM informed the group that little or no progress had been made even though she was assured that the process would take 6 months she has since been advised other priorities had delayed the process. Whilst the group understand the inevitable delays – Insp. LM believes the residents deserve a more positive response, the residents had yet to receive any notification re proposed plans. Also Bob Bertram was to update Insp. LM on a 5 weekly basis to enable LMAPS to be kept informed.</p> <p>Action Kelly Henderson to find out any progress achieved; if residents had received a notification of proposal and speak to Bob Bertram re regular updates to Insp. LM - and report back to Insp. LM.</p> <p>18.09.07 AM reported that the order should be in place by October. Cllr Tye reported that whilst St Chad's councillors had received notification councillors for Doxford ward had not. AM to ask Craig Wilkinson to copy Cllr Tye into any correspondence. Sgt SL reported a number of parked cars along Camberwell Way had been 'keyed' CSO's are patrolling the area and notices have been sent to Offices at Doxford International.</p> <p>23.10.07 Insp. LM informed the group reports had increased ranging from residents tolerance, to obstruction and criminal damage to vehicles. Discussions took place to identify ways to progress with the problem as it was suggested the process would only take 6mths, various solutions were addressed including park and ride scheme using the Ski slopes' overspill car park; residents' only parking; promoting car sharing and giving priority parking spaces to those who do. It was agreed parking issues be raised to director level as the problem is becoming even more troublesome to the local residents.</p> <p>Actions KH to invite Bob Bertram to next LMAPS. KH to complete escalation form for Insp. LM's approval</p> <p>27.11.07BB informed the group consultation letters had been sent to residents and at present there are no plans to include Broadmeadows or Meadow Way however residents concerns will be considered. If Broadmeadows is affected by vehicle displacement then they intend to look into a TRO. The B1286 St Aiden's Tce has been id'd as a suitable road which could accommodate displaced cars, as it is wide enough to have room for a line of parked cars and still allow traffic flow in either direction.</p>			

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
AOB General Info		<p>There is also an area off Camberwell Way which could be utilised as an over-spill car-park relatively cheaply and house up to 100 vehicles.</p> <p>BB reported timescales will be:- Letters sent to residents – comments to be returned by 07.12.07 Report any objections to the Director Formally advertise TRO for 3wks – to 08.02.08 Present to Area Committee 03.03.08 Which will mean the TRO won't be insitu until April 2008 Discussions were held as to the liability of enforcement – as there is some confusion as to who will issue tickets to inconsiderate drivers after the restrictions are in place.</p> <p>Actions BB to liaise with AM who will update next LMAPS. AM to set up meeting with Earl Belshaw and Insp. LM.</p> <p>08.01.08 AM reported the public consultation had been completed and the information had been forwarded to Phil Barrett. Insp LM reported she had held a meeting with Earl Belshaw where it was confirmed that the Local authority had total jurisdiction regulating yellow lines and not the Police as previously thought. It was also reported the Council are currently recruiting extra wardens in order they can be deployed throughout Sunderland and not concentrate on the City Centre. Continue to monitor and update at next LMAPS.</p> <p><u>Vulnerable properties</u> 08.01.08 It was reported the Public House had now been demolished. CLOSED</p> <p><u>Marketing</u> 18.09.07 Jack Saward asked the group for ideas as to how to spend LMAPS funding, all agreed to discuss at the next LMAPS. Cllr Tye suggested making use of the advertising hoardings on the approach to Silksworth to highlight what youth provision is available in the area and promote good news in the area. Action AM to invite Jane Gatiss or Norman Tween from marketing group to next LMAPS. 23.10.07 Jane Gatiss explained some funding has become available which will finance a City-wide marketing campaign to address fear of crime. She advised the contract will be awarded shortly and suggested it may prove impractical to commit funding from LMAPS for billboards at this stage. Jane Gatiss to return to LMAPS to update on the focus of the campaign. 27.11.07 No update was given. AM to progress and update at next LMAPS. 08.01.08 AM reported the marketing team had produced various posters for a City-wide campaign promoting 'Not in Our City' as well as local area campaigns geared towards local neighbourhood issues. CSO's are to be given leaflets to distribute. AM to update at next LMAPS.</p>						

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
AOB General Info	<u>Rear Blind Lane</u>	Cllr Tye reported a child had been involved in a RTA although no injuries were sustained he expressed concern of the traffic and parking in the area and called upon colleagues to help resolve the issue. Action AM to speak to traffic dept and report back at next LMAPS. 23.10.07 Cllr Tye reported proposals were being looked at to address the parking problem and one suggestion is to create a footpath at the bottom of the street. Cllr Tye asked this remains on LMAPS for 1mth to monitor. 27.11.07 Cllr Tye reported he is progressing with the path idea and will update at next meeting. 08.01.08 Am to contact Prop Serv to discover progress made to date and inform Cllr PT and Insp LM. Update at next LMAPS.						
		<u>Community Safety Event</u> 23.10.07 JF informed the group that it is Gentoo's intention to hold a Community Safety event early 2008 and asked if the LMAPS group would be willing to donate £1500 of the funding to purchase promotional merchandise. The event is to be an annual event to reassure residents of the work being carried out to combat problems and promote a Safer City. All are welcome to partake in the event and JF will update at next LMAPS. All the group agreed to support the bid. Cllr Tye reported a similar event is to be held at Plains Farm through Neighbourhood Watch – Insp. LM and the group raised concerns that Plains Farm appear to work in isolation. 27.11.07 The bid for merchandise is to be submitted to the BSG 30.11.07. Update at next LMAPS. 08.01.08 Insp LM reported the bid for merchandise had been successful and items had been purchased. JF informed the group of the dates which are:- Wed 16.01.08 12.00 – 4.00 @Doxford Park Community Centre Mon 21.01.08 10.00 – 4.00 @ Ryhope Community Centre Tue 22.01.08 10.00 – 4.00 @ Jubilee Centre Farringdon Thu 24.01.08 10.00 – 4.00 @ St Mary & St Peters Springwell Wed 30.01.08 10.00 – 4.00 @ Thorney Close Action & Ent Centre Thu 31.01.08 10.00 – 4.00 @ North St Methodist Church Silksworth						
		<u>TYE proposal</u> 08.01.08 JE informed the group after discussions with the Safer Communities Team it was agreed to finance the WoW (What's on Where) cards from the Marketing budget. CLOSED						
		<u>Silksworth CA – proposal bid.</u> 08.01.08 Cllr PT reported the bid had been successful and items purchased and been installed. CLOSED						

Strategy Theme	Name of Perpetrator or Location of Hotspot (environment)	Description of Issue/Problem	Victim	Lead Agency (and name of practitioner)	Action Taken: Progress / Results Update	Agreed Actions for next meeting (Include Prevention, Early Intervention, Enforcement, Rehabilitation)	Lead Agency or officer for action	For Area Committee Yes / No
AOB General Info	<p><u>AOB</u> <u>LMAPS Fund</u> 08.01.08 Insp LM informed the group due to the hold up with the CCTV bid for the Ski Slope the £5K set aside from the LMAPS fund would not be used in this financial year so it had been agreed to defer the bid until April 2008, so needed to be reallocated to other causes, a discussion ensued and it was agreed by all to make a bid for:- 2 head-cams; purchasing block bookings for activities such as the snow tubes at the Ski Slope to coincide with problem times and bicycle locks. Insp LM to submit bids for BSG approval.</p> <p><u>TWFR</u> 08.01.08 PI informed the group he is to forward statistics of ASB fires and local hotspots to police teams on a monthly basis (more frequently if required) in order for Insp LM to deploy teams to problem areas, PI asked for feedback as to the content in order to tailor the data accurately. PI reported an increase in kitchen fires and the service has produced information posters and asked partners to display them in their organisations. PI also reported that the TWFRS had changed their policy in tackling callouts to high-rise buildings which now sees 4 crews attending and at present the station are receiving a lot of false alarms to Lakeside Village towers triggered by smoke detectors incurring extra costs and tying up crews, it is believed the sensors are being placed too close to cookers thus activating them. JF is to pass on details of Gentoo's contact in order to rectify the problem.</p> <p><u>Home Housing</u> 08.01.08 TE reported Home Housing are in the process of implementing a Good Neighbour Agreement at Plains Farm and asked for any guidance from partners. JF advised a consultation with residents in the first instance in the hope of setting up a residents group she also will pass on details of a contact at Gentoo who may be able to assist.</p>							

Date and time of next Meeting

Tuesday 5th February 2008. 10.00am to 12.00pm Gentoo Office, Silksworth

Subsequent meeting

Tuesday 11th March 2008. 10.00am to 12.00pm Gentoo Office, Silksworth